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Professional Activities of Staff
● Program of Studies Redesign

○ Principal, Career Tech Director, and Dean 9-10, and Dean 11-12 are collaboratively
working to update both the format and content in the KHS Program of studies.

■ Program of studies is going through a redesign to create a streamlined document
that will be user friendly and interactive

■ Work on scope and sequence of programming to fit the 9-10 and 11-12
grade-span model to help create pathways that will drive student choice and
success

● Alternative Program Development
○ Development of an alternative program for students that are struggling and/or credit

deficient has been cooperatively developed with KHS and Resonant Learning Center
and the first students are beginning to access it.

● School Counseling Department
○ Class meetings were held on December 5th with all Juniors, and the Sophomores that

elected to take the PSATs to discuss results, what the data means, steps for growth,
and next steps related to the SATs

○ Conducted class meetings with Seniors regarding scholarships and the process for
applying for them, deadlines, specific details on how to use the online platform.

● KHS and WMCC Partnership
○ Ongoing meetings are occurring with White Mountain Community College to enhance

our collaboration to offer increased opportunities to students to gain early access to
college through running start, dual enrollment, E-start, and other means to provide as
many possible opportunities for students at KHS in all academic areas

Staff and Student Accomplishments
● Performing Arts

Student Count 2020- 713 Current Enrollment - 709
Student Count 2021 - 736 (Transferred-In - 1; Transferred-Out - 2,
Student Count 2022 - 726 0 completed HiSet)



○ A Christmas to Remember Dance and Chorus was hosted on December 9-10 at 7 pm
and December 11 at 2 pm

○ Holiday Concert with the KHS Band, Jazz Band, Drumline, and Chorus will be held
Thursday, December 15th at 7 pm

● Athletics- The winter sports season is underway with several scrimmages having already taken
place and the first regular season games starting the week of December 12th. Registration is
slightly up with 178 current registrations compared to 170 last school year.

○ Winter programs include
■ Skiing

● Nordic, Alpine, and Ski Jumping
■ Basketball

● Girls (V, JV)
● Boys (V, JV, F)
● Unified Basketball (Co-ed)

■ Ice Hockey
● Boys KHS
● Girls members of the Berlin-Gorham-Kennett Cooperative Team

■ Indoor Track




